January 15, 1952 Florence and Billy Booth 1720 Ross Avenue St. Paul 6, Minnesota Dear friends. I was glad to receive your season's greeting. It has been quite some time since we have seen each other, but I remember well when Billy assisted in the wiring of our building and of the acquaintance we had with you and your family some years ago. I think that you know Mrs. Simons passed away October 30, 1948. I am fortunate in having a student in advanced engineering and his wife at our home. They have made it possible for me to continue to live in my home. It was good to hear from you and any time you may have occasion to be in this area, I shall be glad to have you visit me. Sincerely yours, W. C. Simons WCS:en